
It’s wartime and your plane has crash landed in the valley. You’re in 
hostile territory and the village is teeming with enemies.

One of your fellow pilots has managed to escape and left behind a 
series of clues for you around the village to guide you to your 
backpack of essential items.

Can you dodge the villagers whilst navigating the clues to find your 
backpack and escape?

Monday 15th August 1943
Dear Comrade,

It’s been 5 days since we were parted by the blast. I trust you are 
not too injured and have been able to take cover.

I managed to salvage your backpack containing your jetpack and other 
essential items and have hidden this carefully for you in the hope 
that you might be reunited with it. It’s too risky for me to tell you 
exactly where it is – if the secret papers you were carrying fell 
into the enemy hands, the situation would be dire.

Instead, I have prepared 12 clues which you need to answer in order 
to identify 12 letters. Unjumble these letters correctly and you will 
know exactly where to find your backpack.

In my haste, I couldn’t map out a route for you – it’s down to you to 
work out the best order in which to complete the clues and quickly 
find your pack!

Please take care – the villagers look harmless but if they realise 
you are the opposition, you could find yourself in grave danger. 

KEEP YOUR DISTANCE AT ALL TIMES!

Escape from the Valley!



HERE ARE YOUR CLUES

1. Look for the white crossroads sign in Church Road park – what is 
the 1st letter of the place that is 6 miles away?

2. Someone had the famous Drs Johnson and Boswell to stay at his house 
in Crown Road in 1784. What was the last letter of his surname?

3. Look for the Old Burial Ground plaque in the High Street memorial 
ground – what is the 22nd letter on this board?

4. Look at the white wall plaque next to the entrance to the language 
school in the High Street – what is the 4th letter in the last word?

5. Look for the green parish council board in the Church Road park. 
Which vowel appears most often on this board?

6. Head to where the High Street meets Crown Square and Friday Lane. 
What is the last letter in the surname of the United Reformed 
Church minister?

7. Find your way to the top of Holloway Road. You’re at the edge of 
the valley and it might be tempting here to escape over the Holton 
bridge. Don’t risk it! There are enemy guards manning the exit. 
Instead, look at the large white road sign next to the Doctors’ 
surgery car park which has an arrow pointing down the London Road 
towards ASDA. What letter does the 2nd word on here begin with?

8. Find the sign for an Accountants business in Crown Road. Which 
consonant appears 4 times in the board’s title line?

9. If 1=A, 2=B, 3=C, 4=D etc, then what letter do you get if you add 
up all the individual digits in the year the Merry Bells was built?

10.Look at the Kids’ menu outside the Sun Inn. What letter does the 
first option on the menu begin with?

11.Head up the steps at the back left corner of Howe Close – Make sure 
you go no further than the board at the top of the steps. The hill 
beyond is littered with enemy traps to prevent escape! What is the 
3rd letter in the 2nd word on the board?

12.Head to the library, but take great care here. As far as we can 
tell this holds highly classified enemy documents so they guard it 
well. Fortunately, you do not need to attempt to get inside! Check 
the green board outside the library entrance. What is the 5th letter 
on here?

You will find your backpack… (Unjumble the letters and fill in the 
blanks)…

Did you crack the code and find your backpack? If yes, please 
DON’T tell anyone else. This is a top secret location so they must 
crack the clues themselves! 

Write letter 
in the box…
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